
HUTTON ROOF VILLAGE COMBINED NEWSLETTER June 2018.
2018 Fell Race and Country Fair made over £2000     profit 

Thanks to your help and support!  PTO for details. 

Wednesday Afternoon Club For All (inc. kids play time):  now every week!  1.30 – 3.30pm
The village hall will be open every Wednesday 1.30 – 3.30 for kids play time and open house for all. Bring any 
thing you want to do or just chat and chill. Play on the field or in the hall; cricket, football,  pool table , ball pit, 
duplo available. Donation requested for tea & coffee.

Mon 18th June from 9.30
Weather permitting! (or the

next available dry day)

Help Needed Please With Annual Church Yard G  rass Cutting
Please come along any time during the day to cut and rake up the grass in the 
churchyard. Tools and refreshments provided.

Sat 30th June
10.30am 
Brunch on 
the Rakes

Stuart Williams (Fell Race Organiser) invites you to a picnic brunch around the bottom of South America! To 
say thank you for your help with the fell race and to explore what the team could do to benefit our fell for the 
future. A bit of Fell Fettling along the lines of the B4RN working parties?  Stuart will be cooking up bacon 
butties as a special treat but please bring your own drinks and anything else you fancy to eat!

AGM 
Tuesday 3rd
July 7.30pm

HUTTON ROOF VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE AGM,7.30PM 
This is a public meeting for anyone to have their say, 

regardless of being ,or wanting to be on the committee. 
Each year the entire committee comes up for re-election and several are stepping down this year.
New members needed please.  (Only about 8 meetings per year and help with about 4 events)

WHAT EVENTS WOULD YOU LIKE AT THE VILLAGE HALL?  COME AND HAVE YOUR SAY  
WANTED PLEASE: YOUTH REP FOR THE COMMITTEE         REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED
2017-18 HRVH Committee: Chair: Jenny Holt (015242 71584) Treasurer: Alison Newton (015242 73867)

Secretary/Website/facebook:  Eve Simpson (01539 567605)          Asst. Treasurer:  Carole Scurr  (015242 71023)
Bookings:  Eve Simpson (01539 567605)  and  Sue Prickett (015242 71435).        Tom and Clare Noblet

Paula Hall,  Judi Morgan, Liz Magennis, Jane Dickinson, Angela Shuttleworth, Lisa Mercer 

Wed July 4th

7 – 9 pm
Monthly Craft Session at the village hall. Come and have a go at DREAM CATCHERS, and make 
something in one evening! £4 including refreshments.   Also 8th August, 5th September

Friday 6th July
7.30pm

Summer concert in St John's Church: The Burton Singers will entertain you with a program of
popular summer songs in aid of charity.  Followed by refreshments. Adults £4, children free.

Saturday 
July  7th

Village BBQ 6pm

Jacob's Join style BBQ. 
This year Leo is kindly bringing his bbq instead of the oil drum!

The BBQ will be provided and lit at 6pm, and kept going as long as needed.
Bring your own main course, drink and a salad and/or pudding to share. 

Saturday July  14th

2-5pm
Everyone Welcome To a Tropic Party hosted by Natasha at the

Village Hall.  An afternoon of pampering and fun.

Wed. 1st August 
2018  7pm 

Parish Council Meeting at the Village Hall. All welcome. 
All details on www.huttonroofpc.co.uk. 

Fri 31stAug. 7.30 pm Wine tasting and supper with Glyn of Booths. £12.50 Ticket only event from Eve

Sunday October 7th 2pm  Tea and Tidy for TB Hardy 

Saturday October 13th Harvest Supper in aid of Sight Advice

Rev TB Hardy VC, DSO, MC
Service 21/10/2018

First World War Centenary: A service to remember “our” Rev
Theodore Bayley Hardy, VC, DSO, MC.  

Many thanks to the Church Council and the Parish Council for sharing the cost of printing this newsletter.

http://www.huttonroofpc.co.uk/


2018 Fell Race and Country Fair Details
A great big THANK YOU to The Dixon Family and Mr & Mrs Lambert for the use of their land, 

without which the event could not happen.

A great big THANK YOU to all the volunteers, whether an hour on a stall, a cake baked or 30 years of
marshalling, without each and all of you the event could not happen.

Many thanks to everyone who helped before, during and after the event: 
With the preparations – clearing and marking the race courses, fettling the 
field, putting up tents, baking, making sandwiches, making hampers, 
designing posters, publicity and everything else.  Many thanks to everyone 
who donated raffle prizes and sponsored the event. Many thanks to all 
those who helped on the day with face painting, painting competition, 
car parking, bacon butties, selling raffle tickets, marshalling, time 
keeping, registration, taking photos, serving teas, cleaning, taking 
money, announcements, cleaning toilets, selling produce and ice 
creams,  and everything else.  Many thanks also to everyone who 
helped clear up the signs, hall, courses and fields and after the event.

Approximate like for like Profit 2017 2018 Approximate like for like Profit 2017 2018

Fell race entries after costs 630 821 Commercial Stalls, Donations and Sponsors 800 789

Teas including cakes, sandwiches etc 722 917 Car Parking Donations 298 307

Produce, Ice cream & Bacon Butties 245 315 Miscellaneous costs (toilets, programs,circus etc) -1585 -1392

Raffle 223 221 Overall Net Profit: 1359 2039

Face painting 26 61 (NB 2017: Thunder storms)

The  Air Cadets were given a donation of £100
for their help with the car parking.

The Scouts raised  over £100 towards their trip to the 24th World
Scout Jamboree in West Virginia in 2019. 

Hutton Roofers Competing  in  Hutton  Roof  Fell  Races      
2 senior and 8 junior locals took part in the fell races, Toby Winnard winning the Hutton Roof Cup

Ruth Power , 
Simon Roden.

Beth Noblet, Lucy Noblet,  Joe Power, Carys Roberts , Evan Roberts, 
Beatrice Roden,  Emma Smith, Toby Winnard

The origins of Hutton Roof Country Fair lie in the Queen's Silver Jubilee Celebrations which where held on 
the Old School Field in 1977. Everyone had such a good time it was decided to make it an annual event to raise funds for a 
new village hall. The first Fell Race was conceived by Ian Rooke, Dave Bayliss and Pete Bland as a race for the 
adults at the country fair, where the children's sports were already popular. Just a handful of runners took part in the first 
race, but over the next couple of years, they honed the route and the race emerged in its current form in 1985. This is 
considered the first Official race.  Runners were registered in the porch of the new hall - the only part that could be used at 
the time! The hall was completed during the year following. (More details on the web site huttonroof.org.uk).  

Our village is lucky to have so many willing volunteers of all ages (6 – 88!!!) to achieve great things far
beyond what you would expect for a community of around 100 households!  This year we had more new

helpers than ever, so the long tradition can continue.
If you would like to be involved in anything please come along to any of the meetings over

the page or contact any member of a committee.             Thank you

Parish Council. 
                            

Cllr Simon Travis: Chairperson. (07825959670), Cllr Peter Huntington  Vice Chairperson,
Cllr David Travis,Cllr Nick Hall

Church Council Annabel Challenor (71118), Anne Huntington (71213), Peter Huntington,  Christine Strickland, Paula Hall 
(Treasurer), Clare & Tom Noblet.   With thanks to Nick Hall for assistance with building maintenance.

Many thanks to everyone who visited the church on 26th and 27th May to see the floral displays and support
the book, plant and produce stalls.

St John's Church Regular Services:
.

2nd Sunday of the month : Holy Communion 11am.            
4th Sunday of the month : Morning Service 11am


